From:
Clerks; Wayne Ward

Subject: Rick MacLeish Arena rental
Date: September 12, 2024 9:52:33 AM
Good Morning!

I am writing on behalf of the Cannington Lions Club regarding the operation of the food booth at the arena. In the
past, we have observed that the booth is often closed during large events, such as children's hockey games and
tournaments, particularly on Saturday mornings.

As a community-driven organization, we are interested in managing the food booth, with all proceeds going back
into the community. Our volunteers are ready to operate the booth, and our plan is to keep the offerings simple. We
would supply items such as coffee, hot chocolate, soft drinks, a small selection of candy bars, chips, and hot dogs.

We understand that serving hot dogs requires some members to obtain a food handler's certificate, and we are
prepared to ensure that certified food handlers are present. Additionally, we plan to involve student volunteers,
allowing them to earn community service hours while assisting at the booth under proper supervision.

Initially, we propose opening the booth on Saturday mornings and during peak events, such as hockey games, public
skating sessions, tournaments, and other major functions.

In light of the community focus of this project, I would like to request that the rent fee for the booth be waived. As
mentioned, all proceeds will be directed towards supporting local sports groups, school projects, and other

community initiatives.

Thank you for considering our proposal. We are eager to contribute to the community and look forward to
discussing this opportunity further.

Sincerely,

Wayne Hider
Cannington Lions Club





